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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families

Date/Time:   January 10, 2020   10-12 noon
Location: Governor’s Institute 1121 Situs Ct #320, Raleigh, NC 27606
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Chandrika Brown, Gina Brown, Renee Cordero, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Sonja Frison, Terri Grant, Libby Jones, Sandy Mann, Dale Mann, Ashley Bass Mitchell, Kyle Reece, Paul Savery, Joanne Scaturro, Kendal Rasmussen
New/Guest Members:  Kendal Rasmussen 
Phone: 

Webx: Wanda Douglas, Elizabeth Fields, Sonia Hopkins, Kathy Hotelling, Noel Thomas-Lester, Susan Robinson, Virginia Rodillas, Casey Pruitt, Ashley Cole, Diane Walker, Shana Mebane, LaChelle Freeman
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Collaborative Family Co-Chair convened the meeting. Introductions completed. 

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the November 08, 2019 and January 10, 2020 minutes at our next meeting, January 24, 2020.  The motion carried and approved for posting after any correction. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations

Announcements

End of Meeting:

Next Agenda

Next Meeting Scheduled:

Listserv Info:

Website: 
	Topic: Presentation:

Summary of Strategic Planning Meeting

It was felt the Strategic Planning meeting was well attended.
The collaborative is making forward progress and shows the ability to work together.

We need to continue to work on our communication, accountability as well as transparency.

One of the most important things we learned from the strategic planning was ways to build more trust and better communication:

· Listen first

· Clarify expectation

· Demonstrate respect

· Deliver results.  

We also learned about horizontal leadership. We are here as equals and we want to make decisions as equals. We want everyone to have a voice and be heard. We should be modeling CFT principals as a collaborative.  Our culture should be open, loving, and warm as leaders. 

Activity: 

Participants were asked to think about Listen First, Clarify Expectations, Demonstrate Respect and Deliver Results and then write down which one they do well and be specific.  Then which one do they want to do better?  Participants were asked to pair with someone they may not have talked to in a while and then share their responses.  

Our hope is that this exercise helps us to understand other people and helps in assigning feelings to the information we hear.  Be cautious of how we respond to the information we hear within the group. 

Feedback from members relating to the activity:
4th bullets-desire to be solution focus, member travel time, technology, [ask Chandrika]. Help spread the word of when we meet and location.  Our plan is to host a meeting at different locations and hold the meeting here virtually at the Governor’s Institute. This is ongoing.  Anyone who wants to host a meeting in your area, please contact the Co-Chairs or Renee and they will follow up with you.  Terri and Joanne felt it was great to get out into the communities where local collaboratives were and meeting people gave them an opportunity to build the image of the state collab as a forum and how the state collaborative can work with the local collaboratives.  Terri announced it was the individual at the local collaborative who first spoke of the idea of having an individual representation from the state collab to be present at the local level.  

Marketing and Communications committee is assigned the task of checking to see if automatic announcements can be sent when the map/website is updated/changes made. Suggestions for the website to have Terri’s/or Renee’s link/email to contact when SOC Coordinator needs to be corrected on the map or when local collaborative times/locations are changed. This may already happen with the “contact us” button on the side of the page. Give mid-February 15 as the deadline for Terri to update then have our website person have it completed on the website by March 15 if possible. Add a disclaimer to the bottom of the map that if the person is interested in attending to please reach out and make contact with the person to be sure the information listed is correct.
Follow up on the Annual Meeting: The PowerPoint was shared with each subcommittee Co-Chairs to look at feedback from the planning mtg as it pertains to their committee. The Executive Committee will meet with each committee to provide continuous support to work on their strategic plan/smart goals. 

Discussion in groups on the collaborative culture/climate: Task-What we can do to make our culture reflect SOC values. How we can improve our climate as a whole? Report-write down suggestions/summaries and send them to Renee so we can capture it in the minutes. 

**Add WebEx recording to the website. Starting with January meetings. 

Upcoming events/announcements:

Paul Savery announced he will be retiring March 1st.

The Collaborative calendar for 2020 will be sent electronically to the list-serv.

Bob announcement.…   

There was an impact concern if you are on the waitlist for a slot in the Innovations Waiver, you MAY remain with the LME/MCO. You do have the OPTION to go on the Standard Plan (and you got a letter giving you this choice). CAUTION: You will lose your State-funded services if you go to the Standard Plan? Trish Farnham, Senior Health Policy Analyst, Quality and Population Health, DHB and Ken Bausell, IDD Manager presented on the Transitions of Care (TOC) at the SCFAC January meeting and confirmed there will be NO IMPACT on Medicaid beneficiaries and their services and slots on the Innovations Waiver Waitlist. 
NC DHHS published a State-funded Tailored Plan Services Policy Paper and is open for public comments until January 29th. The concept paper on State-funded BH/IDD services lays out a plan of action to create a more statewide, standardized approach to State funding. Research & Policy Workgroup will likely be discussing this paper and two other papers. 
file:///C:/Users/njap/Downloads/State%20funded%20Services%20TP%20policy%20paper_Webinar%2001.02.2020.pdf 

Please send comments to Medicaid.Transformation@dhhs.nc.gov through January 29, 2020.

Adjourn at 12:05 pm

Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 24, 2020.

Where: Governor’s Institute 

Location: 1121 Situs Ct. Unit 320 Raleigh, NC 27606

Full Disclosure: All meetings are subject to video recording using WEBEX.

**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net. Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164

 www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found at the bottom of the home page.
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